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Safer Neighbourhood Team Newsletter: 

Hereford Rural North 

Issue no 3  Winter 2021 

 

In this edition … 

Christmas safety, WhatsApp scams, road safety & more 

Safer Homes 

Christmas home safety 

Keep your home safe this Christmas with our 
Home safety tips and information.  

A few simple steps such as leaving a light on 
when you are out, keeping presents and 
valuables out of sight, opening and closing 
curtains at the appropriate time of day and not 
advertising on social media when you are out 
helps to keep criminals away.  

Your recycling and rubbish can tell thieves 
what new presents you have. Do not advertise 
to thieves. Fold your present packaging inside 
out or put them in other plain boxes. 

Treat your shed to an alarm. Ensure that all 
new and old presents stored in your 
outbuildings are locked away securely. 

Consider fitting security lighting to your 
property to make offenders feel vulnerable 
and observed.  

If you are going away this Christmas, ask a 
trusted neighbour or relative to put your bins 
out, clear the post away from the door mat 
and open and close the curtains. 

Work with your neighbours to make your 
community safer. 

 

 

Safer People 

Don’t fall victim to scams 

There have been a significant number of 

reports of Scammers pretending to be a family 

member or friend on WhatsApp.  

The basic method they use is as follows: 

 The suspect will send the victim a 

message via WhatsApp claiming to be 

their son/daughter/friend and that they 

have had to change their number, 

having lost or damaged their 

phone.                         

 The scammer will then say they are now 

using a new phone number                   

 As a result of this, the scammers will 

claim they are getting in touch in order 

to borrow money to purchase the new 

device or pay off a debt  

 After this, the Scammer will give their 

bank details so a payment can be made 

to them, with some coming back with 

further demands for money. 
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Emergency SMS Service 

The EmergencySMS service is a valuable tool 
that can assist anyone who may have 
communication difficulties with contacting the 
police or other emergency services.  

The service is free and allows you to use text 
messaging to get in touch with any of the UK 
999 services (police, ambulance, fire and 
rescue or coastguard). 

It is available to anyone who finds making a 
voice call difficult, has communication 
difficulties, is deaf and includes members of 
the autistic community.  

To use the service you need to pre-register 
your phone on the website. For further details, 
visit http://www.emergencysms.org.uk/ 

 

 

Safer Roads 

National Drink & Drug Driving Campaign 

The NPCC annual drink & drug driving 

campaign is now live until 1st January 2022. 

West Mercia Police will be taking part and 

targeting motorists who drive under the 

influence. Figures indicate that over the past 

three years 43 people have died and 215 have 

been seriously injured in West Mercia 

following collisions where drink or drugs were 

recorded as a contributory factor. 

There is no fool proof way of calculating how 

much you can drink and remain under the 

limit, or knowing how much an individual 

person can drink and still drive safely. Any 

amount of alcohol or drugs can affect your 

ability to drive and there are numerous 

consequences of driving with alcohol or drugs 

in your system. Importantly, it is hard to 

calculate how long alcohol may stay in your 

body if you are driving the morning after. 

There are plenty of alternatives available with 

public transport, taxis and sharing designated 

drivers. 

Winter road safety 

The cold weather has arrived and we’ve seen a 

number of frosty mornings. De-icing your car 

is something we all have to do but we would 

like to remind you not to leave your car engine 

running whilst unattended. It only takes an 

opportunistic thief seconds to get in and drive 

off. Scrape ice/snow off and sit in your car with 

the heaters going.  

If your car is stolen whilst you’ve left it running 

to de-ice unattended, you may find that the 

insurance may not cover you. 

Neighbourhood Matters 

July 2021 marked the launch of 

Neighbourhood Matters, a new messaging 

service that allows Police to send alerts 

relevant to you and where you live, offering 

crime prevention advice, appealing for 

witnesses and letting you know what the 

Police are doing in your area. Sign up at 

www.neighbourhoodmatters.co.uk  

The system has been live for 6 months now 

and we’re getting some positive feedback. If 

you want to let us know your thoughts then 

you can rate and reply to our messages. The 

http://www.emergencysms.org.uk/
http://www.neighbourhoodmatters.co.uk/
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more we know about what is helpful to you, 

the better we can make the system. 

 

What we’ve been doing recently: 

Conducting patrols and visiting businesses, 

offering advice, reassurance and support. 

Carrying out a Be Bright, Be Seen campaign to 

highlight the dangers of cycling in the dark 

with no lights or reflective clothing. Three 

further sessions are planned in Wellington, 

Withington and Bartestree. Get in touch if you 

want more details. 

Attending community beat surgeries in local 

villages to engage with local residents and 

offer crime prevention advice. Dates have been 

sent out via Neighbourhood Matters. Get in 

touch if you need the dates sent out again. 

 

 

Your local team: 

PC 21058 Josh Kitchen 

PCSO 6552 Adam Westlake 

PCSO 6480 Christina Howard 

herefordrn.snt@westmercia.police.uk  

mailto:herefordrn.snt@westmercia.police.uk

